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MINUTES
SCOTTISH COURT SERVICE PEOPLE COMMITTEE
MEETING:  15 AUGUST 2012, 1A PARLIAMENT SQUARE, EDINBURGH
Present:

Johan Findlay, Non-Executive Member, SCS Board (Deputy Chair)
Sheriff Nikola Stewart, Non-Executive Member (external)
Eric McQueen, Executive Director Field Services, SCS

Alan Swift, Director HR, SCS
Also Attended: 

Brian Carroll, TUS


Eddie Burrows, TUS


Craig Hennessy, Recruitment Manager, SCS

Janice O’Donnell, Senior HR Projects Officer, SCS


Margaret Peattie, Secretariat Business Manager, SCS, (Minutes)
Apologies: 


Mark Higgins, Non-Executive Member, SCS Board 

Jean Lindsay, Director HR, Forestry Commission, Non-Executive Member 
(external)
1.
Minutes of the Meeting of 18 April 2012
1.1
The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
2.
Action Points and Matters Arising
2.1
There were no matters arising which would not be discussed elsewhere on the Agenda.  
2.2
Outstanding action points were cleared or updated.
· Eddie Burrows to advise the Committee, of the findings of the working group investigating on annual leave issues in Glasgow Sheriff Court – a meeting of the Glasgow Partnership Group was to be set up shortly and this matter would be on the agenda for discussion.
· All members to consider or complete the pro forma appraisal form prior to the next Committee meeting.  Completed forms were being collated and would be considered by the Chair before the November meeting.
3.
Committee Remit (SCS/PC/Aug12/25)
3.1

The Committee reviewed the Remit and agreed that the last sentence in paragraph 3 be amended so that the words “at the meeting following the changes having been introduced” were deleted.
3.2

The proposed amendments to paragraphs 7, 8 and 9 were agreed.  On the question of the appointment of an additional external member, consideration would be given to how recruitment might be carried out.  It was agreed that Alan Swift would discuss this with the Chair when ready.


Action: Alan Swift to consider how best to recruit external members of the 
Committee and discuss this with the Chair.
3.3

The SCS Board had asked all its Committees to consider how to achieve continuity of appointment of their external members so that they did not all demit office at the same time.  This would be a matter for the Chair in discussion with individual members and arrangements put in place would be submitted to the Board later in the year.


Action:   Chair to consider and discuss how to achieve continuity of 
external membership of the Committee and report to the SCS Board.
4.
HR Measures for SCS Board Scorecard (SCS/PC/Aug12/26)
4.1

The Executive had submitted a detailed proposal for a basket of HR measures (performance indicators) to provide the SCS Board with an overall measure of employee engagement.  It was agreed that this seemed to be a good set of measures but that it would be sensible to review how effectively this measured employee engagement after data had been provided for the SCS Board Scorecard over four quarters of the year.

Action:  Committee to review the HR measures on employee engagement at 
a future meeting.
5.
Career Pathways Project (SCS/PC/Aug12/27)
5.1

Janice O’Donnell delivered a demonstration of a new on-line system designed to assist staff in understanding job roles within the SCS and identifying opportunities for career progression.  In addition to using this tool, staff would be encouraged to discuss with their line manager the options and opportunities identified through using the career pathways system.

5.2

The system would be fully tested before it was launched.  It was agreed that the career pathways system looked very “user friendly” but the Committee would be interested to learn how it was working in practice, once it had been launched and was being used by staff.
5.3
The Committee thanked Janice for demonstrating the system and providing helpful background information on its development. 
6.
Youth Employment – Work Placements


6.1

The Committee received a report on the approach being taken to providing unpaid work experience for young people under the Job Centre Voluntary Work Experience Programme and Craig Hennessy gave a summary of the scheme operated by SCS.  
6.2

At the last meeting, the TUS had expressed concern about the concept of unpaid work but Brian Carroll and Eddie Burrows had met with Craig since then and were now more positive about the arrangements put in place by SCS.  They had submitted an email to their National Executive but had not yet received a response. 
6.3

Five work placements had already taken place with three of the five volunteers going on to accept a 2 year fixed term salaried appointment with SCS.   The Committee welcomed this initiative and encouraged the Executive to keep the momentum going and report back at the next meeting.


Action:  Executive to report back to the Committee on progress with the youth 
employment initiative at the November meeting.
7.
Staff Survey Update (SCS/PC/Aug12/29)
7.1
At its meeting in April, the Committee agreed to submit a report to the SCS Board reporting on the progress made to address issues raised by staff in response to the Staff Survey 2011.  

7.2

An action plan responding to the main concerns raised in the 2011 Survey had been incorporated into the SCS People Strategy, which was approved by the SCS Board in December last year.  The Committee received a report on staff engagement, which included copies of staff briefing notes published on the staff intranet. 
7.3

The Chief Executive and Executive Directors had attended a series of staff engagement events in the latter part of 2011 and were currently re-visiting all the courts, offices and business units they had visited last year during their summer tour. The report also gave an update on the Leadership through coaching programme.   

7.4

The Committee agreed that the report should now be submitted to the SCS Board for consideration at its next meeting.
8.
 HR Project Tracker (SCS/PC/Aug12/30)
8.1

The Committee reviewed the project tracker.  The Skilled, Engaged and Motivated Staff Programme Board was due to meet next month when some of the dates would be revised but the overall position was that projects were on track or not yet started.  There were no concerns about the projects which were not yet underway.
9.
HR Risk Register (SCS/PC/Aug12/31)
9.1
The People Management Risk Register was reviewed and discussed.  The Committee was content with the controls and actions set out against each risk.
10.
Future Meetings
10.1
The Committee had held its meetings in a range of courts and offices and it was agreed that it would now only meet in Edinburgh.  Consideration would be given to how members might engage with staff in the future and invitations to Celebrating Success or similar events would provide opportunities for the Committee to do that.
10.2

Secretariat would now canvass members for meeting dates for 2013.


11.
Any Other Business
11.1

None.
13.
Date of Next Meeting
13.1

Thursday 15 November 2012 in 1A Parliament Square, Edinburgh.
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